Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 12 March 2018
Present
Robin Burr, Nigel Duffin, Dick Riches, Keith Maund, Russell Constable, Andrew Jackson, Neil Bennett, Iain Jackson, Tim Pullen, Marie Mavale
Apologies 
Ruth Bennett, Penny D’Souza, Paul Lomas-Clarke, Cathy Johnson
Minutes
Apart from a minor change (Iain not Andrew Jackson had sent apologies), the minutes of the last meeting were approved as an accurate record.
Matter Arising
Police commendation letter to be circulated to Explorers and parents. Neil to ask Ruth to discuss with Nigel.


Robin considering a parent Learn to Row course to engage parents in river activities and helping, possibly in April/May.

Trailer work: Robin reported that this is all complete, although work has revealed that wheels require repair too. 

On-line training: Robin is resolving issues relating to online training certificates and roles on Exec, etc

Parent
Group Administrators (2) have now been confirmed (Lucy Spray and Sobana Sri); induction/training underway.
Volunteering 
Fundraising volunteer c/f due to new baby.

Neil to follow up with possible offer of help re safety (Nicola)


A Uniform and Badge Admin parent helper is required, ideally a Beaver parent …Nigel to include advert for this in next Water Rat.
Financial 
We have £17,000 in the current and deposit accounts. 

The meeting noted that a ‘minimum capital reserve’ or ‘sinking fund’ amount should be determined and agreed. This item is to be discussed at future meetings when Paul is present.

Amounts outstanding : a) Approximately £4,500 is due for capitation. b) canoes to be paid for (£1,650), Neil is paying for this and requires reimbursement; awaiting payment for this from Gosling, Neil is chasing.

The new kayaks have been paid for, and Neil has been reimbursed.


The Debit Card system needs some work – Tim has proposed a form idea, Paul is looking into dual authorisation given that cheques are not now accepted by some organisations. 

The Anticipated Expenditure list was updated during the meeting and is attached to these minutes.

The uniform and badge administration continues to be an issue. Section leaders are requested to orders copy Paul in on emails, and receipts are required too. 

The final costs for the trailer repairs were slightly higher than anticipated and work has revealed that the wheels require replacement. The meeting approved this at a cost of £320. 

Fundraising
Application has been made (W H Smith) for new boiler and fridge


Awaiting funding from the Gosling Trust (totals £1,600 for two canoes, and £550 for 50% of PB2 training)

Consideration was given to the ‘Our Kingston’ application (due by end March). It is quite a complex application to fill out, so Neil and Nigel will look into this further 


Free delivery of the Topper sailing boat (for subsequent sale or use)– delivery planned for Easter time; Andrew to coordinate with the donor.
GSL Report
Robin reported that the group is moving in a positive direction, with more inclusion, more parents involved and more equipment (although space will become an issue as a result).

The meeting gave a special thank you to Neil for his leadership with the kayaking/canoeing and the new activities organised.

The meeting heard about the successful pool session for kayakers, which too place at Hampton Open Air Swimming pool. 


Young Leader – there are three potential helpers who will get involved.


Explorers – participation levels generally were discussed and were a concern; Robin is following up. 

Female representation within the leader/helper group was noted as an issue. This will require longer term action. The meeting explored the potential of Robin’s ‘Learn to Row’ initiative as a way to attract interested Mums to the water activities.
Building report
Dick was commended for a fantastic job with the boat deck painting – this has made a noticeable difference, and it is significantly less ‘gloomy’ on the deck now.

The painting of the staircase is also complete, and looks much better.


Dick will get an estimate for a solution to the riverside door drainage problem – this is causing damage and mess following heavy rain.

Dick will look into the Lower Ham Road gate chain, so as to be easier to use (possible changes to the gate foot).

Iain will look into the lighting on the boat deck – potentially using existing wiring but replacing lighting with more modern LED units.

Dick raised the question of protection to the copper mains water pipe which could be damaged by nearby coypus.  Longer term solution required (e.g. guard to be fitted or guttering protection).

Neil raised the fact that the area between the main gate was untidy and it would be helpful to have a Saturday morning ‘spring clean’ / tidy session as this was often the first impression that visitors would experience. Parent helper required to coordinate and make this happen.


Andrew updated the meeting on the planning permission application for the outside hardstanding work; the application is still ongoing, awaiting feedback from the Environment Agency.
Safety
Chris has fitted CO monitor in the galley;'In the future, we need to investigate the issue of heat/smoke/CO detectors in the entire building. There would be the potential for applying for a grant towards this.
Chris has replaced the safety part on the water urn.


Defibrilator – the meeting agreed that Keith would look into the possible provision of a defibrillator for Leander; access concerns were discussed.

Any Other
CARA Litter Pick and “Big Launch” Event (24th March 2018). Meet at 11:00 am – litter pick, followed by ‘all welcome’ on the river activities. Aiming to do a launch of the new boats
Business 
 together with a thanks/presentation/photos for the Round Table donations.  Parents, Leaders, Guild, Scouts, Explorers, etc are ALL INVITED 

AGM DATE : Provisionally agreed for the 16th July 2018
Future Dates
March 24th : CARA Litter Pick


May 21 (next Executive meeting)
July 2

July 16 – Annual General Meeting (provisional date, to be confirmed)
September 17
November 19
